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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

To: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

From: Jason Simpson, City Manager

Prepared by: Remon Habib, City Engineer

Date: May 23, 2023

Subject: Amendment No. 1 to the Professional Services Agreement with Ardurra 
Group, Inc. 

Recommendation 

Approve and authorize the City Manager to execute Amendment No. 1 to the Agreement for 
Professional Services with Ardurra Group, Inc. for an additional $19,950.00 bringing the total 
contract amount not to exceed $139,129.00 in final form as approved by the City Attorney. 

Background

On October 11, 2022, the City Council approved the Professional Services Agreement in the 
amount of $119,179.00, with Ardurra Group Inc. for the final design for the Camino Del Norte 
Sewer Extension Project. The final plans will extend the sewer main to the future Elsinore Hills 
Road/Camino Del Norte intersection. During the exploratory surface boring phase, the 
Geotechnical Engineer encountered granitic rock below the surface.

Discussion

The granitic rock was located within the proposed alignment of the sewer. With this discovery, a 
supplemental Geophysical Evaluation Report is required to determine the extent of the rock. The 
purpose of the Geophysical Evaluation Report is to provide data and recommendations regarding 
the excavation conditions along the sewer alignment. 

Fiscal Impact

Professional Services Contract will result into a revised cost of $139,129.00. This cost is 
programmed in the City‘s CIP Program. 
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Attachments

Attachment 1- Amendment No. 1 Ardurra
Exhibit A- Proposal
Attachment 2 – Original Agreement
Attachment 3 – Project Exhibit


